
26th April 2024

Dear Parents
It has been another busy week at school.  Thanks to everyone for the donations to the orphanage made 
yesterday at the book sale. We raised an additional £45. We are now looking into ways of donating the unwanted 
books to charity. You can continue to donate to the orphanage in the coming weeks – just send the cash through 
to the office. The QR code is also still available to use.

Assemblies – On Monday I spoke to the children about Jesus being The Good 
Shepherd. Jesus’ example of how to live a good life is clear from the Gospels. We are 
called to be loving, kind, forgiving and thoughtful.  We are also called to be good 
shepherds, leading and guiding others by our example.
On Friday we were visited (virtually) by Imran who taught the children about 
Ramadan and Eid, in preparation for their studies next week about Islam.

Year 3 visit from Fr David – Thanks to Fr David who came 
to speak to the Year 3 children about Mass and why we 
make the sign of the cross, why we sit, stand and kneel at 
various parts of the Mass. I hope this was useful 
preparation for the children as many of them prepare for 
the Sacrament of First Holy Communion.

Year 4 trip to church – On Tuesday Year 4 walked to St 
Monica’s church to celebrate Mass for the Feast of St 
George. We were lucky with the weather and the children 
enjoyed seeing the heron in the pond on the way there 
and some ducks waddling across the park on the way 
back! During Mass, the children learnt that St George was 
a Roman soldier who showed great bravery standing up 
for his faith and was martyred because of it.

5Y’s Class Assembly
– The children were 
inspired to tell us all 
about their 
Geography work, 
which took us on a 
tour of South 
America! We all
enjoyed hearing
some interesting
facts and were
entertained by the 
singing and dancing!
Watch here.

Google Classroom (GC) logins – Our technician 
has reset every child’s password for Google 
Classroom (Years 1-6). Please save the password 
as it is and DO NOT CHANGE IT. The children 
need to be able to access GC in class and it is 
impossible to manage this when half the children 
have changed their password at home and can’t 
remember it. Many thanks.

Bikeability – 31 children from Year 4 had the opportunity to achieve Level 1
on the TFL Bikeability course this week. The children enjoyed learning more 
about how to safely ride their bikes.

Last One Standing – Huge thanks to one of our dads Tom Conlon for his EXCELLENT organisation of this 
football competition; his weekly emails were something to really look forward to!  Congratulations to Andrew 
Cable who was the worthy winner and the last one standing after a tense few weeks! Thanks also to 
www.redloft.co.uk who
sponsored this event. I am
very grateful to everyone
who took part.

School Building Fund – Huge thanks to all the families who have made the £45 contributions to the School Building 
Fund.  Over the Easter holiday we were able to complete the fuse board replacement programme and also 
installed aircon units into class 6G, 5Y, 1G and the main school hall (no more sweltering at end of summer term 
occasions!) The next project is the toilet upgrade, starting with the Junior boys’ toilet, so if you haven’t yet paid 
your £45, please do if you can and the funds will go towards that project.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uOetglF2cN4
http://www.redloft.co.uk/


Outdoor Play and Learning (OPAL) – Many thanks for the items that have been brought 
in this week – Lindsey has been busy organising them all. The children are enjoying 
playing with buggies and the start of the mud kitchen!
When we did the parent questionnaire at the start of this process, some of you were 
concerned about your child getting dirty, so I’m sharing this image with you to explain 
why this sort of play is important for child development.

I have included on the following few pages: an advert for a TV show and some important information 
about sleep patterns for children.
Have a lovely weekend, kind regards, Kate Baptiste, Headteacher

London Mile – 50 of our children joined hundreds 
of others in the London Marathon mile event. 
Huge congratulations to them all and particular 
commendation to Henry from Year 6 who came 
first out of their group of around 500 children!! 
Also in the top ten: Florence G 5th , Theo L 6th and 
Ellis P-N 7th. 26 children were in the top 50!! More 
photos can be seen here.

To join the Fun Run and help raise awareness of 
thalassaemia, you can follow these steps:

· Register for the Fun Run via the link for 
free. https://www.tickettailor.com/events/unitedkingdo
mthalassaemiasociety/1209230

· Encourage your friends, families and neighbours to 
participate in the Fun Run on Sunday May 12th 2024 
from 9.30 am at the Grovelands Park, N14 6RD. The 
event includes a 5K run or walk, and it is a great 
opportunity to connect with other participants and 
supporters of the UKTS.

https://www.st-monicas.enfield.sch.uk/the-london-mile/
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/unitedkingdomthalassaemiasociety/1209230


This may be of some interest…




